Horsham & Newton St.Faith Parish Council
Minutes of the Parish Council meeting held on Monday February 21st. 2022
Present: Mr.R.Browne  Mrs.M.Rodgers  Mr.S.Cutts  Mr.B.Coe  Mr.R.Wilks  Mr.M.McDonnell  Mrs.G.Hegarty  Mr.J.Matthewson  Mr.R.Cushing  
Mrs.S.Holland (BDC)
Apologies:    Mr.D.Roper (NCC)  Mrs.R.Scarff  
Public Participation None
a) Police Report six crimes had been recorded in December
b) County Council and District Council Reports Cllr.Holland reported that there would be no increase in the Broadland DC share of the Council tax for 2022/23
c) Norwich Airport Committee Cllr.Hegarty gave a summary of the recent committee meeting including information on ne w flights serving 10 countries. The Outline permission for the industrial park off Imperial Way was not likely to be determined until at least March.
d) Full Council









1. Apologies were noted as above
2. Declarations of Interest Cllr.Coe as a Mission Room trustee, Cllr.Wilks – grass cutting Cllr.Matthewson – St.Faiths Centre 
3. Minutes of the meeting on January 17th. were confirmed and signed.
4. Reports The Clerk reported that allotment invoices had been issued with all but four paid to date. The vacant plot had been let to a resident on the waiting list.
5. Planning No objections were raised to and extension at 10 Newton Street, a linked extension at 176a and 176b Manor Road and an extension at Marmera, Swan Plain.
6. Cemetery Drive and Car Park The Clerk had circulated prior to the meeting a letter send to the contractor, their reply outlining their proposals for remedial action and advice from the Council’s solicitors regarding the potential costs of litigation. After some discussion it was resolved to accept the contractor’s proposals with some minor adjustments and the intention for delegated members of the Council to make inspections while the work was in progress.
7. Correspondence None

8. Accounts due for payment









J.Graves

Salary (inc.PAYE)



£551.60

E-ON


Street Lighting (inc.VAT)


£98.32


E-ON


Council office (inc.Vat)


£12.79


PWLB


Loan Repayment (bi-annual)

£768.64


Wave


Blind Lane Allotments


£79.36

Mission Room
Room Hire




£12.00
9. Clerk’s and Councillors Reports The Clerk was asked to report footpath holes and a damaged kerb in Waterloo Close. The Clerk was asked to contact the manger of Norwich Airport and ask for him or a representative to attend a future Council meeting to provide more information on the type and extent of the uses being planned for the commercial and aviation park off Imperial Way. The Clerk confirmed that he had already reported the large branch overhanging the priory wall and would again chase cutting of the vegetation overhanging the wall at the telephone exchange end.
10. Next Meeting  Monday March 21st. at St.Faiths Mission Room

